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CHECK OUT OUR WEBSITE:  www.aeanj.com
THE NEXT GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING OF THE AEA WILL BE:

January 27, 2010, 7:30pm 
at the Alexandria Twp Park Barn
A letter from the President…
It’s December, so let’s start this newsletter with talk of a party.  Plans are underway for the annual Trail Owner’s Tribute cocktail party on Saturday January 16, 2010 at the Quakertown Recreation Club.  You will be receiving an invitation via email, and we ask that when you reply to Barbara Nolan on attendance, that you also sign up to bring a dish.  If you have never attended this annual event, it’s a lot of fun and an opportunity to meet other local folks that share your same interests. 
More good news on the Schick project!  On September 28, 2009 we received another trails grant from the Federal Highway Administration, this time in the amount of $12,500.   This second grant is for creating a parking lot at Schick, one that can accommodate horse trailers, and for rebuilding an old wooden bridge on the property.  So now we have a total of $37,500 of grant money to create a trail network in the county owned Schick Reserve in Alexandria Township.  
The status of the first project, which is to create 10+ miles of trail, is currently in the hands of the Hunterdon County Parks Department and waiting for approval from the DEP in Trenton.  The trail has been walked, defined and marked, with requisite paperwork completed.  We hope to get started on clearing the trail this winter.  That’s where you come in.  The grant requires a 20% match of in-kind services, so help will be needed.  Stand by for a call to action.  

In the last newsletter, I mentioned a possible trail riding arrangement with some landowners and hunters in a certain part of the township.  Well, it happened.  It works like this; every day, yes that’s 7 days a week, from the hours of 10am to 2pm, AEA members are allowed to ride 4 properties where permission was granted.  The hunters had no problem with this arrangement, as those hours are not ideal for hunting and yet clearly ideal for trail riding.  So the lesson learned here is that if you ask, and you adhere to the rules, you could have trail riding in your neck of the woods all winter long.  Contact me if you want more details.

I wanted to also mention the success of the pavilion fundraiser event on November 14th, the first gymkhana of the season and the first ever tack sale.  What a day it was with 
people everywhere riding, selling, buying and just having fun visiting.  The best part was that we raised $1,250 for the pavilion that will be built in the park someday.  The Park Commission was thrilled with our donation, and we once again showed our community spirit by giving back.  Imagine someday a trail pace at the park, and how nice it would be to have the pavilion there to stage the event.  

Enjoy the holidays with your family and friends.  We hope to see you in January at the cocktail party.
- Judy

*****************************************
2010 Membership Drive
Maxine Alexis, our Membership Secretary, is currently accepting membership applications for 2010.  Our membership drive, (for those of you who rely on USEF membership for your insurance coverage) coincides with the USEF membership Drive.   Please use the 2010 Membership Form that will be posted on the website - it includes some additional questions so that we can get to know our growing membership better (we are now back up to 60 individuals/ families!).
*****************************************

Gentlemen….Beware !

Men, take heed. Nail your boots to the barn floor, synch ‘em up and lock the door. There’s a new breed of women in the neighborhood. They are many times mounted; they are singularly attractive and quite conspicuous when collectively on horseback. 

Should you encounter them on your ride, bear a few things in mind. The wind is always at their back, they will always ride toward you from higher ground. You are, at once, in a position of disadvantage. Cowboy, turn your horse and ride the other way. You’ve just had a close brush with The Desperate Horsewives of Alexandria !!

Who are these women? This writer hesitates to identify them individually. Some are AEA members, some are not. They are most often seen on the road between Everittstown and Frenchtown; that stretch where every other sign seems to read ‘Preserved Farmland’.

Perhaps as they gain in notoriety, as they undoubtedly will, I’ll name some names. But in the meantime, men, give them a wide berth. They are the Desperate Horsewives. 

Leave them well enough alone !! 
-  Pete Tucker

****************************************                                                                                                
Gymkhana



Saturday January 9, 2010


Saturday February 6, 2010


Saturday March 6, 2010


Saturday April 3, 2010

Landowner Appreciation/Cocktail Party


Saturday January 16, 2010
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****************************************

25 MPH Road Sign Project

As you all may have seen, the first roll out of the new horse and rider speed limit signs have arrived! We ordered ten signs, nine of which have been installed while one will be held in reserve 
in case of damage. Two signs will be installed on Rick Road, Woolf Road,  Hickory Corner Road and, Goritz Road while one sign will be placed on Senator Stout.  
The purpose behind these signs is to educate the public on the NJ statute and ultimately to make the road safer for equestrians.  Pursuant to this mission it is our responsibility to educate our friends, family and neighbors on how important this is. So please get the word out to SLOW DOWN and maybe not be beep your horn when you see a rider. 

In our next newsletter we will honor all of our donors, as we currently have a few others working on getting their sponsorships in. 
If anyone else would like to sponsor a sign please call John Alexis, 732-616-1856, or email, alexisfamily@embarqmail.com, and we’ll get an application out. 

- John Alexis 
*****************************************

Tid-Bits by “Tuck”
The Doors                                                                             

Let’s talk about community-minded….. 
Thank you to our local Boy Scouts for re-building one of the dutch-doors on the side of our barn facing the outdoor riding ring; and

Thank you to Del-Val Lacrosse for re-building another one; and 
While we’re on doors, thank you to two of Alexandria’s foremost building contractors…. Phil Rochelle re-built the sliding door facing the road that passes the park and Charlie Mann re-built the very sizeable sliding door that opens to the spectator area of the indoor.
How about those Aversa boys, Tommy and Sal! It’s amazing! These guys are so busy, yet they still found time do the job up on the roof; those vertical translucent pieces that 

let so much light into the indoor.

Thank you all so much for your time donations!
****
Time for some editorial privilege (hee hee)….there was one other participant not mentioned in the above….. Thank you Mr. Tucker for the contribution you made to all the wonderful repairs to our building and a special thanks to Dawn, Rachel, Kayla, Kay, Judy and Pete for painting the inside….it looks GREAT!
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****
Mr. Speaker  

Lest we forget, there’s the undaunted Dick Kimsey. New audio speakers in the stall areas in the barn. New speaker in the meeting room. New speaker outside on the porch. If we didn’t know any better, one might think he got nothing done at home!

 Thank you, Beth Goldberg

She’s not an AEA member. She’s a Holland Township resident, but, boy, does she step up to the plate! Beth worked endlessly to 
pull together a very successful tack sale held recently at the park. Those Holland folks, they’re all right!
****

Uh–oh! When you start handing out thank you notes, many are missed. We apologize in advance. It’s a very good problem to have. 
Thank you one and all. Your work and contributions are what makes Alexandria the community that it is !!!
****
Congratulations to AEA’s membership chair, Maxine Alexis. She and husband, John, recently closed on the purchase of a major horse farm in Holland Township. Seventy plus acres, a fifty stall barn, indoor riding arena…they’re set up for the horse business.
*****************************************

Dick, Do This.  Dick, Do That!
AEA Treasurer, Dick Kimsey, is one dedicated guy. If all he did for our organization was keep track of the books that would just be the start of it. But that fact makes for a comical dynamic in the Kimsey household.

Dick’s wife, Therese, has observed that he does more work for AEA than he does around the house! (Though this comment may be true, we won’t go there.) One thing is true. Dick is in frequent contact with AEA President, Judy Tucker, talking about many an AEA-related job. So much so that rise has been given to a common joke between our treasurer and his wife.

Turns out that whenever Therese wants something done, she simply tells Dick, “Judy called. She wants you to re-do our bathroom tile.” 
“Then it gets done”, Therese beams! 
AEA widows and widowers, take heart. Therese may be on to something here. Next time that AEA work has made off with your spouse and nothing is getting done around the place, try the Therese Kimsey Method. Go ahead! Throw AEA under the bus. You just might get some results!!
                                                                                      -Pete Tucker
****************************************
AEA & Alexandria Historical Society Team up

Recently, a member of the Alexandria Historical Society came up with the idea to team up with Alexandria Equestrian Association and host a horse art exhibit and wine tasting at the Prevost House on Frenchtown/Milford Road.  The AEA Board loved the idea and gave its full support at the last meeting.  The event will take place next fall, the date yet to be determined.  The art work will revolve around horses, and will include paintings, photographs, sculptures, etc.  The art will be on loan to the show, so look around and see if perhaps you have something you would like to share with others during the event.   If you would like to help put this together, or if you have some ideas for the show, please contact Judy Tucker at tuckaway-farm@earthlink.net. 

****************************************

A Triumphant Return for Saturday Gymkhanas

  
The first of the Winter series of AEA gymkhanas was held on November 14th at the Alexandria Township Park barn.  [23] riders, and many more spectators, turned up to enjoy a terrific day of games organized by Becky Nicoletti and Therese Kimsey in conjunction with the Readington Trail Association.   Riders and spectators also got to browse the sale items on display at the tack sale in the spectator area.  With [15] vendors setting up tack and other items for sale, the spectator area was transformed into a tack bazaar for the day.  All proceeds from the tack sale tables and the gymkhana registrations (totaling $1250) were donated to the Alexandria Township Pavilion Fund, which is raising money for the construction of a public pavilion at the Alexandria Township Park.  Many thanks to Becky, Therese, Sandy Howell (AEA Food Coordinator) and all of the volunteers who pitched in to make the gymkhana such a wonderful success.  The Saturday Gymkhana series will continue through the winter months, taking place on January 9th, February 6th, March 6th, and April 3rd.  Registration starts at 10:00AM, for an 11:00AM start.  Please call Therese (908-996-7775) or Becky Nicoletti (908-268-6026) for more information.  We look forward to seeing you there!

****************************************
To you and your families…..
Have a Happy and Safe Holiday Season!  [image: image3.wmf]
-  Kathy
Until next time…..
  His neigh is like the bidding of a monarch,

     And his countenance enforces homage.

-William Shakespeare
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